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Oksana Mikhailovna Argunova 
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From Ye.P. Mashonskaya, 

Representative of Mr. N. Cheropoulos, 

Arzinger Attorneys-at-Law, 

169 Nezavisimosti Avenue, office 301C, 

220114, Minsk 

Tel.: +375172181099 

Dear Oksana Mikhailovna, 

I, Yelena Mashonskaya, am the representative of Nikolas Cheropoulos, a Swedish citizen 

and the father of two girls who are studying at your kindergarten, Anthoula Anthie Cheropoulou, 

born on June 08, 2012, and Alexandra Cheropoulou, born on April 01, 2015. 

More than a month ago, on April 1 and 2, 2019, Nikolas Cheropoulos, his translator and I, 

as his official representative, visited the State Educational Establishment “Sanatorium 

Kindergarten No. 480” in order to have a conversation with the teacher-psychologist of this 

establishment Olga Anatolyevna Adrianova. 

Both conversations took place in your office in your presence. 

At the request of the psychologist, Nikolas Cheropoulos provided the letter with a written 

request to conduct an examination of his daughters in the form of conversations, games and other 

acceptable ways, indicating that he is extremely concerned about the psychological state of his 

daughters, which he observed during the last meeting. Nikolas Cheropoulos gave this written 

request during the visit on April 2, 2019 in the presence of all the persons mentioned above. 

According to the legislation on appeals of citizens and legal entities, the teacher-

psychologist, as an employee of a public institution, is obliged to give an official response within 

a period not exceeding 15 calendar days. If the appeal requires verification or additional research 

within its framework, then the period is extended to 30 calendar days. 

Based on the information received from Nikolas Cheropoulos, he still has not received an 

official answer to his appeal regarding the examination of the psychological state of his 

daughters. 

On May 2, 2019 (a month later), he received an unsigned document by e-mail, without a 

date and a seal, stating that the examination would not be conducted. From the point of the law, 

such a response is not official or acceptable. 

In connection with the non-receipt of the official response and violation of the deadlines 

established by the legislation, we ask you again to consider the appeal of Nikolas Cheropoulos 

and instruct the teacher-psychologist to conduct an examination of Anthoula Anthie 
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Cheropoulou, born on June 08, 2012, and Alexandra Cheropoulou, born on April 01, 2015, who 

are the pupils of your kindergarten. 

We ask you again to provide Nikolas Cheropoulos with the results of the examination in 

writing by sending them as an official email to: nicolas.cheropoulos@ginail.com., as well as to 

the address of Arzinger Attorneys-at-Law indicated in the header of the letter. 

 

Best regards, 

Yelena Mashonskaya 

Partner /signed/ 

/Seal/: Republic of Belarus, Minsk, Arzinger Attorneys-at-

Law 


